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MEMORANDUM 

To:  Councilman Courtney Chadwell 
CC: Fire Chief Jeff Allen 

From: President Daniel Gibbs 

Date: February 17th 2025 

Subject: Texas Legislation in regards to stipends for Volunteers 

Councilman Chadwell, 
    I am writing to let you know that the League City Volunteer Fire Department, Inc. has 
written Representative Greg Bonnen to sponsor legislation which will bring the Texas 
Administrative Code and the Texas Government Code to match the US Department of 
Labor definition of allowable stipends to volunteers.  We are also in full support of your 
council resolution in regards to the same matter.  We appreciate your continued 
support of the corporation and fire department.  

Regards, 

Daniel L. Gibbs 
President 




